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Building cooperation and partnership between parents and school
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Dear principal, teachers, parents and

students,
| am the chairman of the 13t Parent-Teacher
Assoclation, Ms. Duan Meil Kwan.
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| would like to say thank you to the 13th PTA
teacher committee members. With the help of the
advisor, Principal Chan, and other members, we
achleved a lot last year. Many activities have been
completed successfully. Many thanks to all of you.
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All the best to the upcoming PTA

committees!
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Our Parent-Teacher Assoclation was
registered on January 2, 1999, and has been
established for 23 years.
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With full support ana enthu3|ast|c
contribution by our members in the past 22
years, our association has been well-
developed. Our core mission Is to enhance
the cooperation between parents and school.
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Now, | am going to report the annual work
of PTA briefly:
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The outdoor parent-child activities
were cancelled due to the pandemic.
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Christmas Decoration Workshop
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e \WWe organized small-scale activities instead of the large

ones. We had a Christmas Decoration Workshop for
parents to help them celebrate Christmas
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Daffodll Planting Workshop
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* We also had a Daffodil Planting Workshop for
celebrating the Chinese New Year.




Tie-typing Competition
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* \We held a Tie-typing Competition to help students develop
self-management skills and enhance the communication
between parents and their children.




e 4i g
PTA Umbrella Rental Service
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e We ordered 100 folding umbrellas and students
who forget to bring their umbrellas can borrow it
during the rainy days.
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e Last but not least, we hope everyone can keep supporting
PTA and participating in our event actively. With the
cooperation of parents and teachers, we will make a
bright future in Bethel High School.
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Together we shine better and brighter!
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331 Thank you!
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